
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

05 August 2025 

Ms. Jasmina Ackar 
Director 
International Air Services Commission 
 
Subject: Application for Renewal of Capacity Determination – France Route 
 
Virgin Australia International Airlines presents its compliments to the International Air Services 
Commission. 
 
Virgin Australia hereby applies for the renewal of Determination [2019] IASC 124 (as varied by 
[2022] IASC 209), allocating 150 one-way seats per day on average on the France route. 
 
Virgin Australia requests renewal of the determination for a further period of five years, 
including authorisation to continue codeshare services with Qatar Airways on the France route. 
 
Please find attached the following annex in support of this application: 
 
• Annex A – Latest amendments to the codeshare agreement with Qatar Airways 
 
Should the Commission require any further information or clarification, please do not hesitate to 
contact Rabia Naseer via email at rabia.naseer@virginaustralia.com. 
 
Yours Sincerely,  

 
Stephen Beckett 
General Manager 
Government Relations and Industry Affairs 
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